
  Making the Season Bright for Families of the Nonprofit 
"Breaking Free"

-	 Jana Aune Deach, Moss & Barnett Attorney

“Breaking Free provides a comprehensive response to the 
	 complex problem of sex trafficking by providing services 
	 and housing to the victims, educating law enforcement 
	 and the judicial system, and raising public awareness. 
	 Supporting Breaking Free aids in the prevention of 
	 trafficking and implementing long-term social change. ”

*	This article originally appeared in Best Lawyers: The Family  

	 Law Issue 2022. Republished with permission of the publisher.

When domestic abuse is involved, these expectations are often 
unrealistic, creating opportunities for the perpetrator to revictimize 
the other parent under the guise of co-parenting.

Many states have custody laws that emphasize the importance 
of cooperation and support between divorced or separated 
parents. Such laws are commonly referred to as “friendly parent 
provisions.” They favor parents in custody disputes who support 
the child’s relationship with the other parent.

Friendly-parent provisions create a double bind for victims of 
domestic abuse. If victims try to protect their child by limiting 
time with the abusive parent, the court could look upon them 
negatively or even award the other party custody. For that reason, 
states such as Montana and Ohio include an exception in their 

versions of this law for cases involving domestic abuse. Other state 
laws — such as those of North Dakota and Nevada — contain no 
such exception.

In sum, navigating a custody case involving domestic abuse 
can be complex and difficult. The stakes are high. Prudent 
family law practitioners will work to understand how domestic 
abuse affects nearly every facet of a custody case. They will learn 
when to deviate from accepted practices and expectations in the 
interest of safety and to prevent a person, once victimized, from 
becoming a victim again.

"Trouble at Home" Continued from Page 3

This holiday season – and for the past nine years – the women lawyers of Moss & Barnett “adopted” families who are in the Women’s 

Program at the nonprofit Breaking Free. Breaking Free helps hundreds of women escape systems of prostitution and sexual exploitation 

through advocacy, direct services, housing, and education. Our lawyers purchase and wrap gifts and gift cards to fulfill each family's 

wish list, ensuring these families have a joyful holiday season. In addition to this holiday tradition, Moss & Barnett employees donate 

their time and various personal care and household items to Breaking Free throughout the year. To learn more about Breaking Free,  

visit breakingfree.net.
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